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Leading Teacher 
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Contacts:   
Phone:  9758 3007 
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OFFICE  
Monday: 
Tuesday: 

Wednesday: 
Thursday: 

Friday: 

 

HOURS: 
8.30am-4.00pm 
8.30am-3.00pm 
8.30am-3.00pm 
8.30am-3.00pm 
8.30am-4.00pm 
 

2018 TERM DATES: 
Term 1: 30 Jan to 29 Mar 
Term 2: 16 Apr to 29 Jun 
Term 3: 16 Jul to 21 Sep 
Term 4:8 Oct to 21 Dec    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
School Picnic celebrating the end of Rigour and Routine 

 

These are some upcoming 
dates. However we 
recommend you refer to 
your COMPASS Calendar 
for up to date information.  
Please see our office staff 
for further help if 
required. 
 

DIARY DATES: 
 
February 
19th- School Council 
20th-PFA AGM 
21st ς 23rd Grade 3/4 Camp 
Manyung 
22nd-Bayswater District 
Swimming 
27th- Literacy Parent Course 

 

March 
1st-Be a Sport Night 

2nd-Clean Up Australia Day 

     -Assembly 

 

 

 

 

School Council Elections 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ŎƘŀƴŎŜΗ 

Come along to our School Council AGM ς MONDAY 19 MARCH 4.00pm 

staff lounge ς 

you can self-nominate or be nominated to join our School Council! 

FAIRHILLS NEEDS YOU! 

Forms are available from the front office from MONDAY 20 February.  

 

Parent information is with this newsletter. 

THANKYOU! 

 
FAIRHILLS FOCUSES ON LEARNING! 

²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ WRITING in 2018 ς 

ƳŀȅōŜ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ ǎƻƳŜ Ψōǳǎ ǎǘƻǇΩ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ J 

enjoy the next two weeks 

keep well 

Moi 

 

http://www.fairhillsps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:fairhills.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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EXTRA NEWS 

Welcome 
A big welcome to all the new families across the school who have joined our school since the start of 
ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜǘǘƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ CŀƛǊƘƛƭƭǎ ƪƛŘ ƛƴ 
no time. Everyone certainly has been keen to welcome them! 
 
Proud Moment 
L ŎŀƴΩǘ Ǝƻ Ǉŀǎǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇer star Prep students, who have amazed all of us! They have only been at 
school for 10 days and are all so settled and happy. Congratulations to all the parents for preparing 
the Preps for school, you have clearly done a wonderful job. We are all so proud of them, as well as 
all our older students for kindly welcoming the Preps into our school. 
 

2019 Prep Transition 
Believe it or not but we are already preparing for Prep students in 2019. We have already had heaps 
of tours, with many families keen to see our wonderful school. All of our transition dates and open 
nights for the year are on our website and Compass parent calendar. If you know anyone who has a 
child starting 2019 in Prep, please encourage them to come and see us. 
 
COMPASS 
For those who are yet to sign up, please contact our office. It is easy to set up and we are more than 
happy to assist where needed.  
 

Behind the scenes at Fairhills: Plans, plans, and more plans 
You may not realise but plans are being created and used all the time by staff in our school. Teachers 
create and use year plans, term plans, unit plans, weekly plans, daily plans, lesson plans, and 
individual student plans. We create school strategic plans, annual implementation plans, financial 
plans, budget plans, professional development plans, maintenance plans, OHS plans, emergency 
plans, event plans, calendar plans, marketing plans, transition plans, policy plans, assembly plans, 
staffing plans, this list goes on. 
¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΣ ƭǳŎƪƛƭȅ ǿŜΩǊŜ pretty good at it!  

I wonder what your next plan will be? 

Permission Forms Due 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ƴŀƛƴ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ {ǘŀǊǘ ¦Ǉ 
Interviews, please visit our office to complete the forms. This will help us avoid hassling you for the 
form in the coming weeks. 
 

Special Assembly ς Year 6 Leaders Badge Presentation 
On Friday 23rd February at 3pm, we will have an additional special assembly where we will be 
congratulating our 2018 Year 6 School Leaders with their badges. Family and friends are welcome to 
attend. 
 

 

Stuart Beever- Leading Teacher 
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Junior School News (Prep -2) 

We have had a productive couple of weeks in the Junior School working through the Rigour and 

Routine program. Each grade has set the expectations for their learning and behaviour, created class 

mottos and have learned the routines of their classroom. We are now ready and eager to move into 

our formal learning programs! 

Hats: 

We would greatly appreciate all school hats staying at school during term time. This may be different 

from previous arrangements but we are keen to avoid students missing play and outside activities 

due to not having a hat. 

Start Up Interviews: 

It was fantastic to meet with so many families this week during the Start Up Interviews. It was a 

wonderful opportunity to meet our parent community and to learn more about our wonderful 

students. We are looking forward to working together with you all throughout the year. If you 

ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ a time this week, please pop in ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ς ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ 

touch base! 

Home Reading: 

[ŜǘΩǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦŦ the right way and get set into ƎǊŜŀǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎΗ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ 

students reading every night and recording their reading in their nice new yellow reading books! 

ό¢ƘŜ tǊŜǇǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ȅŜǘΦύ 

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǳǎΦ IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΗ 

Miss Hayes, Ms Erskine-Behr and Mrs Bruhn  
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Senior School News (Grades 3-6) 

On behalf of the Year 3 ς с ǘŜŀƳ ŀǘ CŀƛǊƘƛƭƭǎ t{Σ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǿƘŀǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

finish it has been - ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ Ψ{ǘŀǊǘ ¦ǇΩ ŀƴŘ ΨwƛƎƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ wƻǳǘƛƴŜΦΩ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ 

students have engaged in a range of activities that have explored our school values, routines and 

respectful relationships. 

 

 

Last week also saw Literacy and Numeracy sessions begin in earnest; students in years Three to Six 

have had Numeracy lessons and have completed valuable work on Place Value and Whole Number. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ /!C; ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜŘ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘǎ ƻŦ ΨDƻƻŘ CƛǘΩ ƻǊ ΨWǳǎǘ wƛƎƘǘΩ 

books, learning a range of strategies to help them make appropriate selections for their personal 

reading. This week we have also focused on Ψ/ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ CƻǊ ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΣΩ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ƎƻƻŘ 

readers ask questions while they read - including visualising their thoughts or taking notes. 
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Finally, a warm thank-you to all parents and guardians who were able to come and see your chƛƭŘΩǎ 

teacher this week for Start Up interviews. If you have not been able to make it, please come and 

make a separate time ς ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ 

Kind regards, 

Andrew Watz 

Year 3-6 Senior Team Leader 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Literacy Partnerships Program 2018 
What do you dƻ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƎŜǘǎ άǎǘǳŎƪ άon a word while you are reading together at home? You 
ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜǎǘ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ǘŜll the word; so what do you do? 
 
The Literacy Partnerships course is a 3 week program aimed at helping parents 

understand more about the reading and writing processes and how children learn. 

A further session is available for those parents who would like to work in the classrooms. 

This term we are offering this course on Tuesday mornings from 9-10.45am, beginning on Tuesday 

February 27th. If you would like more information, please complete the following details and I will 

contact you next week.     Sandra Both ς Reading Recovery Teacher 

Literacy Partnerships Program 2018- Return Slip for Mrs Both 

Name___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of your child: ___________________________________________________Grade _______ 

Email__________________________________________________________________________ 
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Chaplains Chat 

Hello everyone, 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΗ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ōǊŜŀƪΦ LΩƳ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ 

hearing all about what people did and how everyone is settling back into school routine. It has been 

lovely getting back into the swing of things, especially getting to know the new families that are now 

in our school community. Please feel free to come and introduce yourself. My days at Fairhills are 

Mondays / Wednesdays, and my office is located near the Art / Music rooms. 

I thought that I would take this opportunity to let everyone know what programs are starting up 

again; 

- Brekky Club Monday and Wednesday every week 8:15am ς 8:45am 

- Fresh fruit for classes on Monday and Friday 

- Speed Stacking Club is on Monday lunchtimes 

- Kids Club will be starting on the 15th Feb with a games night. Please contact Allan Morrison for 

further information on 0438 254 311. 

- Food support will be starting again soon. In the meantime, if you require assistance please feel free 

to contact myself or Charlotte JARROLD 

Special thanks to Boronia Bakers Delight who have donated bread for Brekky Club, Mountain Gate 

Woolworths who have donated fruit for Monday mornings and also Boronia Woolworths who have 

ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŦǊǳƛǘ ǘƻ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ΨCǊǳƛǘȅ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΩΦ 

I hope that you have a great weekend 

Mathew Pendle 
Chaplain ς Salvation Army 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

PFA News 

Welcome to 2018, 

We are well underway with the planning and organisation of a couple of fundraising events. 
 
 Firstly we have our Colour Fun Run coming up on Friday 9th March running from 2.15-3.30.  This is a 
fun afternoon of activities and turning everyone into rainbows!  An information note with all the 
details has been sent home along with a sponsorship form. The class that raises the most money per 
head will receive a lunch of hot chips on a day agreed to with the teacher. 
 
Also we have a Bunnings BBQ on Saturday 17th March. This is a fantastic fundraiser for our school 
and all that is needed from you is a bit of your time. If you are able to help please either fill in the 
blue form that was sent home or contact the office. 
 
Lastly the PFA has an AGM on Tuesday 20th February at 2pm in the hall. If you would like to be 
involved with our wonderful group of helpers please come along and see what it is all about. 
Afternoon tea will be provided, hope to see you there. 
 
Kind Regards the PFA Committee 
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School Council Election 2018 - Information for Parents 

What is a school council and what does it do? 

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies 
that are given powers to set the key directions of a school within statewide guidelines. In 
doing this, a school council is able to directly influence the quality of education that the school 
provides for its students. 

Who is on the school council? 

For most school councils, there are three possible categories of membership: 

¶ A mandated elected Parent category - more than one-third of the total members must 
be from this category. Department of Education and Training (DET) employees can 
be Parent members at their child's school as long as they are not engaged in work at 
the school. 

¶ A mandated elected DET employee category - members of this category may make 
up no more than one-third of the total membership of school council. The principal of 
the school is automatically one of these members. 

¶ An optional Community member category - members are coopted by a decision of 
the council because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees 
are not eligible to be Community members. 

Generally, the term of office for all members is two years. The term of office of half the 
members expires each year, creating vacancies for the annual school council elections. 

Why is Parent membership so important? 

Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can 
help shape the direction of the school. 

Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying in 
itself and may also find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging. 

How can you become involved? 

The most obvious way is to vote in the elections, which are held in Term 1 each year. 
However, ballots are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are 
positions vacant. 

In view of this, you might seriously consider 

¶ standing for election as a member of the school council 

¶ encouraging another person to stand for election. 
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Do I need special experience to be on school council? 

No. What you do need is an interest in your child's school and the desire to work in 
partnership with others to help shape the school's future. 

What do you need to do to stand for election? 

The principal will issue a Notice of Election and Call for Nominations following the 
commencement of Term 1 each year. All school council elections must be completed by 
the end of March unless the usual time line has been varied by the Minister. 

If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a 
candidate or you can nominate yourself in the Parent category. 

DET employees whose child is enrolled in a school in which they are not engaged in work 
are eligible to nominate for parent membership of the school council at that school. 

Once the nomination form is completed, return it to the principal within the time stated on 
the Notice of Election. You will receive a Nomination Form Receipt in the mail following 
the receipt of your completed nomination. 

Generally, if there are more nominations received than there are vacancies on council, a 
ballot will be conducted during the two weeks after the call for nominations has closed. 

Remember 

¶ Ask at the school for help if you would like to stand for election and are not sure what 
to do 

¶ Consider standing for election to council this year    

¶ Be sure to vote in the elections. 

Contact the principal for further information. 
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Office News 

Dear Parent/Guardians,    

Welcome back to Fairhills PS! 

A reminder that the 2018 Parent Payments are now due.  Students have now been given their book 

packs in their classrooms, and we would appreciate parent payments be finalised as soon as possible. 

A reminder that payment methods available are: 

 Cash or Cheque PLEASE SEND TO SCHOOL IN A NAMED, SEALED ENVELOPE 
   

 BPAY  Refer to your family invoice for unique reference code 
   

 Direct Deposit to School Bank Account BSB ς 633000    Account ς 161082623 
   

 Credit/Debit  complete the form below or visit school office 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any queries.  I am at school on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 

Thursdays until 3pm. 

Kind regards, 

Linda Lewis- Business Manager 

 

 CREDIT CARD PAYMENT AUTHORISATION 
 

 

Student Name: 

 

 CLASS: 

 

Payment Detail: 

 

2018 Student Payment ς Instalment Plan 

Credit Card Number: 

       
Expiry Date: 

 /  
CCV NUMBER: 

(on back of card) 

 

Total Amount: 

 

$ 

 

Parent Signature: 

 

 DATE: 

 

 


